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FAO Scottish Joint Council Trade Union Side Joint Secretaries

28 February 2022
Dear Johanna, Wendy and Drew,

Scottish Joint Council Pay Negotiations 2022/23 – Employers’ Side Pay Offer

I write to advise you that at COSLA Leaders meeting on 25 February, it was agreed to mandate Cllr Gail Macgregor, COSLA Spokesperson for Resources, to respond to your claim asks, highlighted in bold below, with the following offer of a settlement which runs for the period 1 April 2022 to 31 March 2023:

A settlement that runs for the period 1 April 2022 to 31 March 2023
A £3,000 flat rate increase to all spinal column points (based on a 35 hour working week).

Our offer is:

· An increase in the Scottish Local Government Living Wage (SLGLW) hourly rate to £9.98.

· A 2% increase for all spinal column points. 
The affordability limits of councils are significantly exceeded by the claim received.  Your claim, as you will know, represents an 11.64% increase on current pay and totals £689m.  Combined with claims received from other bargaining groups, there is an ask of Local Government of over £1bn, which represents almost 8% of the total Local Government Settlement for 2022/23, and of which a large proportion is pay.  Leaders are extremely aware of the need to not only retain employees but to maintain essential services within our communities and provide the necessary support to the most vulnerable.  
As such, the offer now being made seeks to acknowledge the expectations of employees but balance this with a need to consider affordability and sustainability.  Given the real terms reduction of £251m in core Local Government funding between 21/22 and 22/23, the offer is the most realistic and affordable, without further detrimental impact on services.
An underpinning minimum rate of pay of £12 per hour.

The offer of 2% uplift, if applied to an employee earning the Scottish Local Government Living Wage (SLGLW), would provide a £9.98 minimum rate of pay. This does maintain a differential between the Living Wage Foundation recommendation and the Scottish Local Government Living Wage as has been COSLA’s commitment since establishing the SLGLW in 2013. 
An agreement that in future, all allowances are automatically uprated in line with October inflation rates.
The offer made provides for a 2% uplift of all nationally agreed allowances. This does not apply to First Aid and Distant Isles Allowances which are agreed separately.
The payment of SSSC fees for all by 1st April 2022 and completion of the review, established as part of our 2021 settlement, of all other professional fees incurred by members in the course of their employment by March 2023.
At this time, Leaders do not consider that paying the professional costs associated with individual roles to be an equitable or fair solution given the broad range and varying statutory requirements of professional regulation across the workforce. 
Leaders remain committed to a full and timely review of professional fees and consideration of payment upon the submission of the now established working group report.  They note the ongoing Scottish Government pilot of the payment of joining fees and PVG checks for those seeking to enter social care.
Early completion of the review, established as part of our 2021 settlement, on how we achieve a no detriment reduction in the working week.

Agreement to change the national calculator for the normal working week to 35 hours.
Leaders remain fully committed to the review, agreed as part of the 2021 settlement, which will see COSLA officers explore with professional advisors and SJC Unions ways in which a no-detriment reduction in the working week may be achieved.  They will consider carefully the recommendations brought forward by the working group as and when their work is concluded.  Focused on work-life balance, Leaders seek to ensure that discussions focus on how employers and unions can work together, to provide a programme of support for the mental health and wellbeing of all employees as we continue to work through recovery together.

Agreement of home/hybrid working guidance that provides appropriate recompense for expenses incurred as a result of home/hybrid working.

Leaders note that local home/hybrid working agreements are essential to the effective running and operation of council services.  A range of local factors, including business need and the expectations of employees, are essential to new and developing practice.  With these in mind, Leaders are committed to the establishment of a working group to set out and understand what appropriate national guidance can support the ongoing local transition to new working arrangements that are cognisant of the national COVID recovery agenda.
Review of the job evaluation scores for roles that have changed during the period of the pandemic and/or have new additional qualification requirements.
Leaders note that local arrangements are in place to undertake a review of job evaluation scores as appropriate to ongoing and lasting changes to circumstances.  As such, they reaffirm that job evaluation should take place as locally agreed and that discussions to aid this will take place at the Job Evaluation Joint Technical Working Group (JTWG). 
No less than parity with other local government bargaining groups.
COSLA Leaders remain committed to providing an equivalent offer to all bargaining groups and have done so based on the settlement provided for 22/23.  
Early commencement of negotiations with a clear expectation of settlement implementation by 1 April review date. 
Leaders are committed to timely negotiations and make this offer in good faith based upon the funds available currently.  They seek to work in partnership with Trade Union colleagues to call upon Scottish Government to remain true to their word and deliver a multi-year settlement that includes baseline funding for a cost of living rise to provide certainty to the Local Government workforce.  If so COSLA would want to achieve a multi-year pay deal that supports employees with the ongoing rise in the cost of living.  Leaders therefore are keen to maintain ongoing discussions as allowed for by the completion of the current Resource Spending Review.
Further to the above, COSLA Leaders will continue to lobby for additional funding for Local Government that takes account of pay restoration and recognises the essential role that Local Government employees play every day.  
I should be obliged if, in receiving this pay offer from COSLA Employers, the Trade Union side would undertake such steps as appropriate to ascertain initial views of your respective members and in due course provide COSLA with your response.

Yours sincerely
Simon Cameron

Employers’ Side Joint Secretary

